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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

 Our wonderful Jindera Bush Fire Brigade Captain 
Graham Yensch “thanks the community for all the sup-

port and donations you have made to the Brigade over past 

years to help with the purchase and instillation of our new 

electronic notice boards at the station”.  
 After years of attempt-
ing to replace our old in-
adequate  sandwich board 
sign we are extremely 
thrilled with our new 
bright modern signs.  
 

 Graham has advised 
the last part of our elec-
tronic display boards are 
now in place. The signs 
are showing the correct 
temperature now that all 
filters are in place. The 
brigade will be updating 
the information on the 
signs to keep everyone 
informed of changes as we 
move through the Bushfire 
Danger Period. 
 

 The signs can be re-
motely changed for im-
portant messages and our 
daily fire danger ratings. 
Recently we have advised 

that permits to burn are available and during the recent 
heavy rain events we had worked with the SES to have 
sandbags available at the station. 
 

 

 NSW RFS Inspector Sandra Huer, our Southern Bor-

der Team District Man-
ager congratulated the 
Brigade and the Jindera 
Community on the in-
stillation of the elec-
tronic display boards 
and asks the communi-
ty keeps an eye on the 
signs for important 
Bush Fire safety mes-
sages. Inspector Huer 
also said “with permits 
now available it is im-
portant that anyone 
applying for a permit 
understands the condi-
tions of the permit and 
that they use the NSW 
RFS burn notification 
site to advise when they are burning”. 
 

 Captain Graham Yensch also 
said he will keep us all on our toes 
with the continued use of Brazza’s 
historic cryptic shorthand and the 
occasional incorrect spelling to 
check if one of our now retired 
schoolteachers is still reading the 
messages. 
 

 The signs can be actively 
changed through a live website;    
the Captain was talking to “Pup 
Anderson” about needing to get a 
new message up … by the time the 
Captain turned around to look at 
the signs, Pup had changed the 
message and the colours on the 
sign, (if we let the Captain have a 
go at this it might have taken a few days at least).   
 

 Graham has asked the community to look at the signs 
constantly, if we have a larger fire in the area, he will have 
information updated as quickly as we can to keep every-
one informed. He also said if you haven’t downloaded the 
NSW RFS Fires Near Me app please do so and set up your 
watch area to stay informed about any fire in the area.  
 

 Thanks to our great community for your ongoing 

support of the Brigade   -  “Poppa Pomegranate”.  

NSW RFS    Jindera Bush Fire Brigade  

Electronic Display Boards are now fully operational! 

Captain Graham Yensch installing the 

new Jindera Fire Brigade sign. 
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We provide a safety net of kindness, consideration and support through:- 

Jindera Opportunity Shop | Jindera Newsletter | Referral and Emergency Contact Office   

Carers Support Group | Schools Grants Programmes| Critical Family Aid 

We also provide support and resources for various local events and organisations:- 

 The Jindera Garage Sale | Seniors Week | Anzac Day Services | Jindera Pioneer Museum 

Rural Care Link Office  
Hours 
1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday to Thursday.    
Assistance  
We can provide basic food, clothing, equip-
ment and other financial and emotional sup-
port should there be a genuine need. 

Phone for appointment 02 6026 3001 or  0475 

594 073.  Messages responded to promptly. 

__________________________________ 
 

Counselling Services 
For counselling enquiries, please contact the 
office on 02 6026 3001 or 0475 594 073 or email 
office@ruralcarelink.org.au and we will put 
you in touch with the wonderful girls, 
Michelle and Susan, from One Door Mental 
Health.  
________________________________________ 
 

The Jindera News 
Published monthly (except January) by Rural 
Care Link Inc.  All profits from advertising 
and donations are used to support the activi-
ties of Rural Care Link Inc.   
Contributions and advertisements should be 
negotiated with and forwarded to the Editori-
al team at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Alternatively, contact the Rural Care Link Inc. 
office on 02 6026 3001 or 0475 594 073 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the 
right not to publish any article or to modify 
the presentation to suit the style of the publi-
cation. 
 

Carers Support Group 
Our group is for parents, guardians, family 

members and other support people who pro-

vide on-gong care and assistance to another 

person, regardless of age, and from anywhere 

in the Greater Hume Council area. 

Next Meeting:   

Tuesday 8th March  

10.00 am  

Jindera School of Arts Hall 

Jenny O’Neill—Coordinator 

0438 263 417   or    

Vickie Priscina—Facilitator 

0428 406 060 

__________________________________ 
Jindera Op Shop  
 

Hours 
 

10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday and 10am to 

1pm Saturday.  Closed for lunch from 1pm to 

1.45pm weekdays. 

 

Volunteers 
 

Our Op Shop is only successful due to our 

wonderful volunteer staff.  We definitely 

have some great teams working to keep eve-

rything running as smoothly as possible. 
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However, we are always looking for more help-

ers.  So if you can spare any time at all and 

would like to make a difference in our commu-

nity and spend time with some fantastic people, 

please call the Rural Care Link Inc. office on 02 

6026 3001. 

You will be warmly welcomed to join our team! 

 

Bargains Galore! 

Come on in and browse all the wonderful mer-

chandise up for sale in store.  We have had a 

consistent flow of wonderful donations and so 

stock is rotating constantly. 

You never know when you will find that spe-

cial bargain or hidden treasure. 

Currently we are having a Mega Book Sale, 

with all titles going out at half price!  If you 

don’t see a title or Author that you are interest-

ed in, please ask our staff, as we may still have 

what you’re looking for out the back. 

With Albury Gold Cup coming up, we still 

have plenty of formal wear and a great variety 

of hats and fascinators, to create your unique 

race-day outfit. 
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☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

Support YOUR  
Local Business 

 

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fburrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a1bcdbc78ad49b63a9f08d82d3e9a90%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637309094185593867&sdata=YJnqrBp8QjF6agU7idx2LzWCY%2BOU5BE
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2022 

 
A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

 With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please.  Staying Safe. 
    

 
 

March 2022:     Contact: Jane Barlow 0438 262480 
   

 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480     Assistant Leader:  Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257    Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action 

R ural Care Link was created to help those people 

in our local community in need and its often 

said “A good education is the greatest gift you can 

give yourself or anyone else.” So, with the return of 

students to school, the Rural Care Link Committee 

has turned its attention to the needs of disadvantaged 
school kids. 
 

T he Committee 
are using some 

of the money 

raised from people 
purchasing goods 

in the Op Shop to assist 

local children with school essentials, 
learning resources, books, uniforms, healthy food, 

and support for excursions. 
 

J onathon Howard, President of Rural Care Link, 

said, “We think if a family aren't able to make 

ends meet, then the kids may be missing out on 
things everyone else takes for granted.”  
 

“R ural Care Link is your local charity, and 
while we might be well known for 

providing support to people when something 

unforeseen happens, there are others in the 
community who are trapped in the cycle of 

disadvantage. We are extending our 'safety-
net' to support these families”.  
 

“A nd there is really only one gift that 

keeps giving- and that’s an education. 
This is especially true, given the long periods 

of disrupted learning over the past couple of 

years”. 

 

J onathon went on to say that all our chil-

dren deserve the chance to learn and succeed in 
life. And while Rural Care Link can only provide a 

limited amount of funds, it wants to ensure that eve-

ry child in our region has the basic building blocks to 
unlock their potential. 
 

R ural Care Link has written to the Principals of 

Brocklesby, Burrumbuttock, Gerogery, Jin-

dera, St Johns, Mary McKillop, and Wal-

bundrie to offer them this opportunity. Many have 

welcomed the news and are looking forward to work-
ing with the Charity to ensure the money is allocated 

to support those local children most in need. 
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1 

Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 
 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

 

 

2 

CWA - School of Arts 
Hall - 10.00am 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 

Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Anglers Club-
house -1.30pm 

 

 

3 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

 

 

3 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 
 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

 

 

5 

 

6 

Jindera Blokes Walk –
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3 pm  
 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
OPENING DAY  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

7 

Swimming Pool 
AGM Committee 
Meeting - 7.30pm 

8 

Carers Support 
Group  
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10.00am  
 

Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 
 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

9 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 

10 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

Water Aerobics Class 
Open for all – 6.15pm 
Men's ONLY - 7.15pm 

11 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Meeting - 5.30pm 
 

KIDS - Gone Fishing 
Day - Bonner Reserve - 
10.00am 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

12 

 
 
 

 

13 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
 

Jindera Pool  LAST DAY 
of this Season 

14 

Museum AGM 
Meeting - School of 
Arts Hall  -7.30pm  

15 

Community Forum 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 
 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  
 

Women's Week Event 
Jindera Community 
Hub - 6.00pm 

 

16 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

17 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

18 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

19 

 

 

 

20 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
SRING HIGH TEA - 
2.00pm 
 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

21 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

24 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

25 

Jindera Anglers Club 
– 5.00pm 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

26 

Cake Stall    Jindera 
Community Gardens- 
at IGA - from 8.00am 

27 

Car Club Swap - Meet 
Jindera Recreation 
Ground - from 7.00am 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

28 

 
29 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

30 31 

 

1 April 
Seniors Festival  
Museum - 10.00am 
(see page 7 opposite) 

 

Jindera Community Diary          MARCH 2022 
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Morgan Country Car Club Inc. 
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Thank you also to the Greater Hume Shire for the use of their equipment, covering the copyright costs 
etc. Proceeds made go toward more equipment for the pool area. 

Jindera Pool News  
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Jindera Pool News cont… 
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No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 

 This month sad news of the passing of two mem-

bers who have been much admired and held in high 

esteem during their membership of CWA. 
  

 DAWN HALL of Albury Branch and a former 

Rand member,  represented her CWA branch on nu-

merous occasions at Group and State.  Dawn held 

every position in branch and took many roles as Mur-

ray Group President, Secretary and Treasurer.   

She was also the State Representative and State Vice 

President.  Amongst all her CWA achievements she 

also volunteered on organizations within her 

hometown of Rand.  

 
 FREDA TURNER, a 

loyal member of Holbrook 

branch and Murray Group, 

died on 15th February, she 

held many positions in CWA 

and volunteering within her 

beloved town of Holbrook, a 

lady gifted with words read-

ing the paper on the radio 

and teaching English to new-

comers to our country. 

 
 

 At both funerals, CWA members formed a guard 

of honour.  VALE -  DAWN AND FREDA. 
 

 Two Jindera Branch members will be nominated 
to attend the 100 year CWA Conference at Sydney in 

May.   Nominations are to be in by 7th March. 
 

 The March meeting will be a visit to the Albury 

Waste Management Centre organised by Agriculture 
and Environment Officer, Heather Collis. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship. 
Bev. Blair  -   PRESIDENT 

Jindera CWA News 
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see your  
ad here 

 

Contact Jindera News 
for pricing & more info  

jinderanews@ 
ruralcarelink.org.au 

 

Wattos Garden Supplies 
1 Jarick Way 

Jindera Industrial Estate 
 

Earthworks now  Available 
 

We also offer Deliveries  
 

0448 600 433 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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A new start for 2022 and a further focus on our students.  
 

This is our student learner profile - These are the skills we want our students to leave our 

school with.  

Seeing these learner profile attributes and skills around St Johns Lutheran School. 

 

I’ve been so enjoying seeing the students here at St Johns use the grounds and enjoy being 

together and playing hard. This verse has been in action over the past few weeks:  

‘Two are better than one, because they have a good return for their labour: If either of 

them falls down, one can help the other up.’ Ecclesiastics 4 v 9 and 10.  

Let me share some of the collaboration that has been going on and around the grounds at 

St Johns as linked to our student learner profile.  
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Team work galore! 

 

We are so thankful to all the students and staff who moved, raked, shifted, wheelbarrowed, 

and spread the softfall under the equipment so we can safely play.  

Our learner profile talks about collaboration and this was evident over the number of days 

a range of different teams of students, staff and friends have been helping to get the 

equipment back in use! Thank you!  

Other examples of collaboration are seen below with the Kinders and their buddies and 

the juniors designing, creating and collaborating during their lunch and recess play in the 

sand and base building. What a great time enjoying our amazing facilities.  

Mrs Tervet - Deputy Principal.  

St John’s Lutheran School - continued 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 
 

Next Meeting is at the Jindera School of Arts (Hall) on 

*****  Tuesday, March 15, 2022 ***** 

*****  7:30pm  ***** 

 

 

 

 

 
Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like 

to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

 

The Jindera Community Forum held a special meeting on February 15 with key discussions on the recent 

flooding and resultant sewerage problems. The meeting was held with Steve Pinnuch and Greg Blackie in 

attendance from Greater Hume Council. 

The key points from the meeting were as follows: 

FLOODING: 

• January 2022 saw a number of flooding incidents with 300-350mm of rain falling during the month. 

• January 28/29 was the worst downpour with the levy heading into the Watson Street drain overflowing, 

resulting in the flooding of a series of houses, with further flooding down-stream. 

• Jindera Street - in the long term a western channel will divert water away from the Watson Street drain, 

but it is dependent on grant monies. This work is being incorporated with the Jindera Lutheran Church 

20 lot subdivision on the western side of Jindera Street with the drain planned to be behind the new 

lots. 

• Adams Street/Jindera Street – in the short-term flooding is to be alleviated next year by a proposed 

drain down to the Watson Street drain. 

• The majority of flood water came from the Singe Road area which then travelled along Bungowannah 

Road towards town. 

• New Pioneer Drive/Urana Street Roundabout – works will incorporate improved drainage for that inter-

section. 

• Glenholm Estate - flooding of levies occurred and Council will be reviewing the upkeep of the levies to 

alleviate further flooding. 

• Huon Street North – Four Mile Creek requires clearing of dead trees and a general clean-up. Council is 

looking at exotic tree removal and it was suggested they review the movement of water from upstream. 

• Dight Street West – it was suggested that Council clean out drains to reduce flooding in the interim pri-

or to proposed kerb and guttering. 

• Molkentin Road North – flooding and silting needs to be reviewed by Council. 

• Mitchell and Goulburn Streets – flooding generally relating to Four Mile Creek and runoff – Council ad-

vised that they may need to look at lowering Mitchell to solve the problem. 

• General consensus that Council needs to clean out more drains. 

• G Blackie requested that residents formally report all problems in general to Council so they are aware 

of any issues. 

 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 

 

February 15  meeting notes continued….. 

SEWERAGE 

• Goulburn Street - Stormwater infiltrating sewerage system resulting in actual sewerage flooding around 

      the affected houses. 

      - In 4-6 weeks a reflux valve will be fitted on the sewer main by Council near the pump

       station, and reflux valves offered to all houses affected by the flooding. 

      - Manhole to be changed into temporary pump station pumping into rainwater tank as 

       interim before planned sewer upgrade. 

      - New pump station when sewer upgrade occurs. 

• New improved impellors on pump stations in interim. 

• Smoke testing of pipes in affected areas by Council will determine where pipes are running – especially 

Goulburn/Huon/Mitchell Streets 

• Jindera sewer upgrade - muted to cost $10m in 5 years time. 

• Mitchell Street South – western laneway manhole to be raised due to flooding and effluent (other man-

holes may be considered). 

• Development Applications – S Pinnuch outlined the process of development applications and stressed 

the value of nearby residents advising Council of concerns/perceived problems when receiving advise 

of land developments. 

******* PLEASE NOTE VENUE FOR NEXT MEETING ******* 

 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

JINDERA COMMUNITY GARDEN 

Saturday 26th March - 8am at the IGA 
 

CAKE STALL - PLANT STALL 
 

The funds raised will help repair the damage done  

to the Community Gardens caused by the recent floods  

and continue to improve our local garden. 
 

   Thank you for your help! 
 

Please contact  

Eileen White on 0400 023 029  

or Jenny O’Neill on 0438 263 417 
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 As part of a NSW Government program to work 

with local communities to attract migrants and refu-
gees to resettle in regional NSW, Greater Hume resi-

dents are invited to provide feedback about welcom-

ing newcomers to their local neighbourhoods. 
 

 Share your views via a confidential survey 

• Are people in your local area willing to help new-
comers?  

• How does immigration shape Australian commu-

nities?  

  
 A confidential online survey is open now to resi-

dents. 

The survey will take only a few minutes and can be 
completed on a smartphone, tablet or personal com-

puter. Please use or copy the following link to com-
plete the survey:  

https://welcomingaustralia.typeform.com/attitudes    
 

Research and community consultation led by 

Holbrook’s Deborah Atkins 
 

 Deborah Atkins (pic below) has been appointed 

by Greater Hume Council to undertake research 

across our region.  

 In addition to the survey, Deborah will meet with 

residents, community group representatives, local 

businesses and other key stakeholders to get their in-
put and views. 

 
 Deborah’s work will seek to understand current 

community attitudes and preparedness to welcome 

newcomers, available services and employment op-
portunities, as well to understand the journey so far 

for the many newcomers who already live here. 

 

 Deborah will be located at Holbrook, where she 

lives, and will be working part time for approximately 
12 weeks on this stage of the project. Deborah has 

extensive experience coordinating community re-

search projects across Australia and has worked with 
many organisations including Universities, High 

Schools, Women’s Health Centres, Youth pro-

grammes, Migrant services, Government and non-
government organisations.  
 

 The Greater Hume Council is confident that 
stakeholders and the community will be supportive of 

Deborah as she goes about this work.  
 

NSW Growing Regions of Welcome Pilot Program    

 This research is part of Multicultural NSW’s 

Growing Regions of Welcome (NSW GROW) Pilot, 
a three-year program that works with local communi-

ties to attract migrants and refugees to resettle in re-
gional NSW. The focus is on people living in western 

Sydney with the skills and aspirations to move to the 

Murray and Riverina regions for employment and 
lifestyle opportunities.  

The overall aim is to provide migrants and refugees 

with the information and support they need to relo-
cate to the regions, and support communities in the 

Murray and Riverina to welcome newcomers and 
help them to thrive in the long-term. 
 

 As part of NSW GROW, Welcoming Australia is 

coordinating the survey and supporting research in 
the Greater Hume region in collaboration with Great-

er Hume Council. The research will help our commu-
nities to better understand how ready they are to wel-

come people from migrant and refugee backgrounds.  
 

Find out more 

 If you have any questions about NSW GROW’s 
Welcoming Cities Project and consultations being 

undertaken in the Greater Hume region, please con-
tact Deborah on (02) 6036 0100 or email dat-

kins@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 
 

 For more information about NSW GROW and 
how the program is rolling out in the Murray region, 

please contact Esiteli Nyirarukundo, the NSW 
GROW Murray Backbone Coordinator at enyira-

rukundo@redcross.org.au.  

Tell us what you think:  

How welcoming is Greater Hume?  

https://welcomingaustralia.typeform.com/attitudes
mailto:datkins@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
mailto:datkins@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
mailto:enyirarukundo@redcross.org.au
mailto:enyirarukundo@redcross.org.au
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Jindera  
Community Garden 

Please message  

Eileen White   - 0400 023290  
 

You may join the  

Jindera Community  

Garden Group  

on Facebook with more updates  

 

Happy Gardening Everyone! 

Chinese Snake Beans  
 

They are an unusual 
bean which are great to 
use in stir-fry’s if you 

are looking for that 
crunchy bite.  

The snake been flower 
is pretty. 

DOGS and Vegetables  
 

There are a few Vegetables that are safe  
for dogs to eat. 

 

* Carrots ...Peas * Beans ...Cauliflower  
 

* Broccoli ...Cucumber   
* Sweet Potato 

HELP      HELP        
To make this Garden successful we need helpers 

please ...if everyone spends 10 mins per week  
it makes a difference.  

At the moment it's left up to a few people. 
 

Thanks, Teone for helping me to pull out all those 
tomato plants and put in large plastic bags ...for the  

tomatoes had fruit fly.  
It's a shame no one wanted the tomatoes or offered to 

make Chutney or Tomato Jam for our next Stall. 

STALL - STALL - STALL - STALL  
 

We are having a stall on 
MARCH Saturday 26th at IGA Jindera  

 

   Cakes and more cakes 
 

Plants and more plants  
 

 

 
 

This is where you can Help!   
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 This past weekend the museum celebrated the last 

days of Summer with our final Twilight Opening for 

this year. We had a full capacity gathering who enjoyed 
music by the duo “Killin’ Time”. For once, we were 
fortunate that the weather supported the night and we 

had a balmy evening with no rain. Thank-you to all 
those that supported the nights over the last 2 months – 
it is great fun to see the museum utilised in this way out 
of its normal operating hours.  
 

 Our next event will be our Spring High Tea which 

will occur on Sunday 20th 
March at 2 pm. Tickets are 
available from Trybooking. 
This event is always popular 
and sells out quickly, so if 
you are interested, get your tickets early. Hopefully the 
weather will be conducive to again utilising our lovely 
garden space which has stayed in prime condition over 
this wet summer; the rain has been good in that respect. 
 

 The very popular Campfire Night featuring the 
Swag and Billy Bush 
Band will be held on 
14th May. Apart 
from great music, 
the camp-oven cook-
ing and spit roast 
lamb are highlights 
of the night. Tickets 
for this evening will be available in April. 

 The Jindera Museum is part of a collective of muse-
ums locally that have been successful with a grant for 
digitising part of their collection. This involves being 
able to participate in some workshops based around 
preservation of the collection as well as collections in 
general, such as first nation artifacts. Several members 
have taken the opportunity to attend these workshops, 
learn new things and get to meet some of the other 
members of local museums. In the coming weeks we 
will begin the digitisation and cataloguing process. As 
part of the grant 50 items of significance to the museum 
were selected to be the first to be entered onto the new 
cataloguing system eHive. Those items that were porta-
ble were taken off site to be photographed using specific 
equipment. This was quite a big task as items need to be 
packaged carefully for transport and removing them 
from their location in the museum is not always easy. A 
special thanks to our Curator, Chris Edgar for organis-
ing and assisting with this process. The information and 
photography relating to these items will then be availa-
ble more widely for enthusiasts and experts to view or 
use in research. 
 

 As part of the above grant, we have also had a small 
film made that utilises a story from our shop owners 
past. This has been filmed in our little Huon Post Of-
fice. We hope to have it available to watch in the post 
office in the near future. 
 

 The museums Annual General Meeting will be held 
on Monday 14th March at 7.30pm at the Jindera Hall. 
All interested residents are invited to attend. Supper is 
served following the meeting, many attend just for that!! 
The museum is always looking for additional members 
for door duty, or to assist with functions or projects that 
the museum is undertaking. Please drop in to the muse-
um or give me a call if you are interested in becoming a 
member.  
 

 The museum will again host Seniors Week in Jin-
dera on Friday the 1st April. A variety of activities are 
planned for the day along with lunch and live music to 
sing-a-long to. See the flyer in this addition of the Jin-
dera News. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President 
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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Please follow all COVID requirements  
during your daily activities and  

practice social distancing.   

 

Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 
 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at 1.30pm at  
the Jindera Anglers Clubhouse. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  
working on and come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish at around 3.00pm 
 

Judy Gray on 0418 617 385 for further information. 
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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To anyone who would 

like to tell us their story! 
 

You are invited to submit  

stories, photos or news items.  
 

Jindera News would welcome any  

local news of interest to our community  

to be considered for publication. 
 

Please forward your article to the Editorial team 
at Jindera News. 
 

Email: jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

Or you can post or drop in to:  
Rural Care Link,  

83 Urana Street, Jindera 2642 
 

NOTE: Your submission may be edited prior to publication. 

A correct email and telephone number must be entered for 

verification purposes. The editorial team reserves the right to 

publish or not publish all articles submitted. 

An Invitation 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Little Saints Preschool has had a fantastic start to 2022.  

With our children enjoying the new water tanks. These 

tanks provide water to our sandpit and for our children 

to water our garden using the rainwater we can now 

harvest.  

 

These tanks are a wonder-

ful addition to our educa-

tion program, creating 

meaningful teaching mo-

ments of the hydraulic cy-

cle, sustainability, and the 

care our natural and native environments need.  

 

We were also spoilt with 

the visit of some adora-

ble Jack Russell puppies.  
 

Another great teaching 

moment, on pet safety 

and care.  

 

Little Saints offers a full play base school readiness 

program for children aged 3 – 5 years.  
 

We currently have limited positions remaining for 

2022, call today for a tour for either 2022 or 2023  

applications - 02 6026 3908. 

Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

tel:02%206026%203908
https://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/contact-little-saints#CONTACT?smooth
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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 Council News  February 2022  

The meeting was recorded and available for viewing on 

Council’s website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX 
 

Business dealt with at the 16 February 2022 meeting 

included: 

 Council will write to Albury City Council seek-

ing re-establishment of the Lavington to Jindera 
Shared Path Working Group and investigate fund-

ing opportunities to undertake a feasibility study. 

 It was resolved that Council will seek support 

from the Hon. Sussan Ley MP, Member for Farrer 
to coordinate a meeting with the Hon. Paul Fletcher 

MP, Minister for Communication in relation to the 

poor mobile phone service throughout the Greater 

Hume Council area. 

 Council endorsed the submission made to the 
exhibition of the Draft State Significant Agricultural 

Land Map. 

 Council granted an extension of the swimming 

season at the Holbrook Pool to 20 March 2022, due 
to the need for a closure to undertake an abnormal 

clean earlier in the swimming season. The pool will 

be available to competitive swimmers training for 
events until 31 March on the provision that a quali-

fied lifeguard provides supervision on a volunteer 

basis. 

 Council approved the Development Application 

(DA10.2021.72.1) for a service station, signage, 

landscaping and associated infrastructure on land 

described as Lots 1, 2 and 3 in DP12560 at Railway 

Parade and Sladen Street East subject to 56 condi-

tions. 

 Council endorsed the draft Code of Meeting 

Practice, which will be advertised on Council web-

site for public comment for a 28 day period com-

mencing Monday 21 February. 

 Council agreed to allocate the $56,754 remain-
ing from the Henty Town Improvement Reserve to 

the Henty Sportsground Function Room extensions 

and refurbishment project. 

 Council endorsed the draft Payment of Expenses 
and Provision of Facilities to the Mayor and Coun-

cillors Policy, which will be advertised on Council 

website for public comment for a 28 day period 

commencing Monday 21 February. 

 A proposal for a major drainage structure on 

Jindera-Walla Walla Road, Walla Walla was ac-

cepted. 

 The construction of the culvert under the Jin-
dera-Walla Walla Road will be included in Coun-

cil’s 2022/23 budget. 

 Council agreed to the sale of 3613m2 on the cor-

ner of Pioneer Drive and Jindera St, Jindera to the 

Lutheran Church for $230,000 (inc. GST). The pro-

ceeds from the sale will be allocated to the construc-

tion of the eastern side of Jindera St. 

 Council will include Ashley Lane, Culcairn as 

part of the next Road Strategy Review and will un-

dertake works to minimize future flooding of access. 
 

Business dealt with at the 2 February 2022 extraordi-

nary meeting included: 

 The Local Roads and Community Infrastructure 

Program – Round 3 funds will include the following 

allocations, $1.25M to the replacement of the Jin-

dera Swimming Pool shell subject to a further report 

to Council on any possible treatments that may 

remedy the structural issues with the existing pool 
shell. Additionally the remainder of the available 

funds, $1,038,350 will be allocated to the Balfour 

Street drainage project. 

 Council approved the recruitment of an addi-
tional town planning staff member and administra-

tion support for the Environment and Planning De-

partment. 
 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for 

viewing at any time on Council’s website. 
 

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council 
information such as contact information, to lodge a cus-

tomer request, news, events, development applications and 
forms, careers, waste and recycling, library and communi-

ty services, works and projects, business and investment, 
grants, youth, Council meetings agendas and minutes, 
children services, water and waste water, pet registrations, 

your rates, have your say and so much more. 
 

If you have friends and family visiting go to 

www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 

your day with lots of suggested tours and activities. 

 

Cr Tony Quinn | Mayor greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Score Results: 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

6/02/2022 – Stableford – 4 Players  

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Webb 29.8 31.0 38 W $30 

A. Melbourne 26.7 27.0 33 R/U $20 

S. Millar 19.7 20.0 33 B 

Denis Lord 33.4 34.0 33 B 

P. Chaston 35.5 37.0 31 B 

D. Singleton 32.3 33.0 31 B 

S. Cossor 14.1 15.0 31 B 

J. Little 30.6 31.0 29 B 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcap Net Score Result 

Dennis Lord   13 W 

D. Castles   13 R/U 

F. Shannon   11 B 

D. Singleton   10 B 

F. Carmody   9 B 

VETS COMPETITION 
Wednesday Mornings 8.30/9.00 – 9 Holes  
 

2/02/2022  – Stableford – 12 Players  

9/02/2022 – Stableford - 13 Players 

Name GA Hcap Comb Hcp Net Score Results 

D. Rixon   17 W 

D. Webb   15 R/U 

D. Lord   14 B 

D. Briggs   14 B 

F. Shannon   13 B 

 The 2022 season proper will begin on the 6th 

March with our “Opening Day” which is a 2 Ball 

Ambrose – So pencil this in on your calendar – Tee 

times will be from 8.30 am till 9.30 and will include 
a BBQ lunch. 
 

Cost $25.00 and plenty of great prizes. 
 

To register email admin@jinderagolfclub.com or 
phone Craig McMillan 0418966207. 

 

 In the meantime, current comps are as follows :- 

• Sunday – Men’s 18 holes, Stableford (unless 

notified differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 
 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford 

(unless notified differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 

Tee-Off Currently 4.30/5.00, can also be 

played throughout the week – Play your 
game, place cards – signed and verified by 

partner with $5.00 in an envelope and slide 
under the door. 

 

Membership 

 As mentioned previously, the number of social 
golfers using our course – and paying Green Fees - 

seems to be growing every week, which is great for 
the golf club and the community. 
 

 Season 2022 membership renewals will be sent 
out from early March.  
 

 GST will be added to the cost of memberships 
this year, bringing the cost of adult memberships to 

$110.00 (incldg GST) and $33.00 (incldg GST) for 
juniors.  
 

 Please support your community golf club and 
renew your membership via the payment details on 
the invoice. 

Name GA Hcp Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Garry Spurr 28.9 30.0 32 W $20 

Daryl Klein 21.3 22.0 29 R/U $15 

Denis Lord 33.4 34.0 27 B 

Don Singleton 32.2 33.0 25 B 

Craig McMillan 6.3 6.0 24 B 

13/02/2022 – Stableford – 10 players 

Name GA Hcp Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Rawinia Smithenbecker   15.0 36 W $20 

Dave Gray 24.1 25.0 33 R/U $15 

Trevor Freeman 19.3 20.0 30 B 

Daryl Klein 21.3 22.0 30 B 

20/02/2022 – Stableford – 8 players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

A. Melbourne 26.5 27.0 43 W $25 

Tony Corrin 19.9 20.0 35 R/U $15 

Don Singleton 33.2 34.0 34 B 

T. Freeman 19.3 20.0 33 B 

G. Samios 17.1 18.0 33 B 

R. Smithenbecker 0 15.0 32 B, ntp 

J. Little 31.5 32.0 31 B 

S. Millar 19.5 20.0 27 ntp 

27/02/2022 – Stableford – 10 players 

Happy golfing ….  

… get a friend or take the family along and  

enjoy your Jindera Golf Course ! 

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Stableford  

 
4/02/2022 – Stableford – 16 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Strop Weldon 0 31.0 22 W $20 

Nev Brand 0 22.0 17 R/U 3B 

Craig McMillan 0 7.0 14 B 

Simon Cossor 0 0.0 13 B 

Matt Giddings 0 27.0 13 B 

Aaron Melbourne 0 27.0 12 B 

Peter Chaston 0 30.0 12 B 

Greg Kent 0 16.0 10 B 

Chook Run 18/02/2022 – Stableford – 19 Players  

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Lucy Kimpton 0 48.0 20 W C/B $20 

Simon Cossor 0 15.0 20 R/U  3B 

A. Melbourne 0 27.0 17 B 

Mihi Smith 0 49.0 17 B 

Julie Hayes 0 36.0 17 B 

David Gray 0 25.0 15 B 

R. Smithenbecker 0 15.0 15 B 

C. McMillan 0 6.0 14 B 

Dave Webb 0 30.0 13 B C/B 

25/02/2022 – Stableford – 17 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Gary Spurr   29.0 19 W $20 

T. Freeman  13.0 16 R/U  3B 

Chris Larkin  16.0 16 B 

Ron Smithenbecker   15.0 15 B 

Doc Klein  22.0 15 B 

Tony Corrin  20.0 14 B 

Craig McMillan  6.0 14 B 

Lucy Kimpton  32.0 13 B 

 

Follow us on Facebook  

or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

16/02/2022 – Stableford - 11 Players 

Name GA Hcap Comb Hcp Net Score Results 

Ian Dunn   16 W 

Dave Castles   16 R/U 

Nev Winter   12 B 

Barry Verbunt   12 B 

Bob Sheerans   12 B 

Name Name Name Net Score Results 

D. Webb D. Briggs D. Lord 16 W 

J. Wiesner N. Winter G. Witterveen 16 R/U 

23/02/2022 – 3 Ball Ambrose – 15 players 

11/02/2022 – Stableford – 13 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Don Singleton 0 33.0 21 W $15 

David Gray 0 22.0 17 R/U 3B 

Aaron Melbourne 0 27.0 17 B 

Greg Kent 0 16.0 16 B 

Chris Larkin 0 23.0 16 B 

Nev Brand 0 22.0 15 B 

Craig Mcmillan  0   12 NTP 

 

There are not too many golf courses who can boast fishing and golf on their fairways. 

This yellow belly didn’t quite “make the green” after the big floods ripped across a few of the fairways in January. 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Great to see some normality to life returning (well 
the new normal) with covid restrictions easing. 
  

 A lot happened in February, lots of dirty water after 
flooding, Hume Weir full and grass green, a very excep-
tional year, the redfin continue to bite, just need to sift 
through the little ones. 
 

 The South West Anglers held their Annual General 
Meeting at Walbundrie and whilst Covid has been a 
pain for the association they still continue to battle for 
more boat ramps, river access and anglers fishing rights, 
they need our support to retain our fishing and water 
access rights. Congrats to the committee and thanks for 
your hard work. 
 

 South West Anglers held there Annual Buckingbong 
fishing comp at Narrandera on the weekend prior to our 
DG Comp and by all reports it was very successful with 
record number of fish caught and Corowa regained the 
club champion Trophy from last year’s winners …….. 
Jindera. 
 

 The club held the Daryl Girling fishing comp at the 
12 mile reserve on February 25th, 26th and 27th celebrat-
ing the contribution to fishing and to Jindera Anglers 
Club of DG. 
 

 It was a closed comp with full catering supplied by 
the club, very well run and organized, a pleasing sign 
for the future was the number of families that attended. 

 A sensational good meal 
commenced the night fol-
lowed by a huge raffle, 
thanks to the sponsors, Ma-

sons Tackle, Elks hunting 

and fishing, Trevor Brown, Kerry Lynch, Happy Hens 

and Jindera IGA. 
 

 As usual the highlight of the Saturday night festivi-
ties were the yabby races, congrates to Kirsty, Kerry and 
Johno for running the event and Trevor (big yabby 
Watt) for supplying thoroughbred yabby’s for the race. 
Race caller/auctioneer Kirsty did a ripper job and was 
the nights winner with her carefully prepared yabby. 
 

 The DG Trophy was won by Laszlo Peli with a nice 
cod of 64cm, narrowly beating Boydy and Jono Kalina, 
Laz also won the best bag for the weekend, midgets, 
juniors and ladies failed to trouble the scorers. Although 
many undersize Murray cod and trout cod were caught 
by the ladies and juniors and men. It was common for 
boats to catch and release up to 4 fish in a session or to 
have even have 2 fish in the boat at one time, the fish 
were very healthy and the river shrimp are plentiful. 
 

 Next general meeting will be held at the clubhouse 

on Friday, 11th March at 5.30pm where the next fishing 
comp will be decided, the likely date for the comp will 
be at the end of the month, March 25, 26 and 27, if you 
have an idea or different date get along to the meeting 
to have your say. 
 

Tight lines and see you on the water! 

Some old bloke about to release a cod Tom Lynch won the secret length with a cod 48.5cm  
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Yabby races at DG comp 

Graeme, not happy with photographer disturbing his meal What a mouth, another cod being released 

Rhonda Watt dropping a line in off the bank 

Caden Boyd snagged a nice little cod  

A great crowd of over 60 people attended the yabby races 
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


